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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF VETERINARY MEDICINE
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Tuesday, November 14, 2006 at 1:00 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
December 12, 2006

MEMBERS PRESENT   
Erin Vicari, President, Professional Member, Presiding

John T. Gooss, Professional Member

Jeff Booth, Professional Member
Lena Corder, Public Member
MEMBERS ABSENT  

Kim S. Vincent, Vice-President, Public Member 
DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL PRESENT

James Hanley, DAG

Jennifer Myer, Administrative Specialist II

ALSO PRESENT
  

Joanna Miller
Amber Garrison

Stacey Manwiller
Erin Rosan

CALL TO ORDER

Dr. Vicari called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.  
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The board reviewed the minutes of the October 10, 2006.  Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Ms. Corder to approve the minutes. The motion was unanimously carried.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Veterinary Technician Application and Affidavit of Experience
Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Dr. Booth to accept the Veterinary Technician Application and Affidavit of Experience as amended. The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Complaints’ Status for 2006

Ms. Myer informed the Board the status of the Complaints for 2006 were as follows:

#28-01-06 (Dr. Vicari contact person) Closed

#28-02-06 (Dr. Gooss contact person) Closed

#28-03-06 (Dr. Gooss contact person) Closed

#28-04-06 (Dr. Vicari contact person) Closed to AG

#28-05-06 (Dr. Gooss contact person) Closed

#28-06-06 (Dr. Booth contact person) Closed

Mr. Hanley made mention of another opened complaint but could not recall the number. Mr. Hanley will research the matter and update the board at the next meeting.

Complaints to Assign

Complaint #28-07-06 was assigned to Dr. Gooss.

NEW BUSINESS

Eligibility approval procedure for Veterinary Technician National Examination
The Board discussed how the approval process was to be carried out. It was decided that given the exam registration deadline and it’s proximity to the next Board meeting, that the Board would review applications received for the VTNE at its Dec 12, 2006 meeting. 
Review of Application for Licensure by Reciprocity

Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Dr. Gooss to approve veterinary licensure by reciprocity to the following person: 

Emily A Galloway 

Gillian Harclerode
The motion was unanimously carried.

Dr. Vicari made a motion, seconded by Dr. Gooss to approve veterinary licensure by reciprocity to the following person pending contingencies noted:

Terry L Noble- pending receipt of exam scores
Nannette Olmeda-Geniec- pending proper notary seal
The motion was unanimously carried.

Rescheduling of December 2006 Meeting

It was decided that the December meeting will remain as scheduled, December 12, 2006.
Other Business Before the Board 
Dr. Gooss suggested that the board members create a list of names of Veterinary Technicians to forward to the Governor’s Office for the purpose of appointing 2 new board members. The Board will discuss this at their next meeting.
Dr. Booth discussed his research into the issue of whether or not veterinary technicians can extract teeth. His findings indicate that they would not be allowed because it is considered surgery. He is still awaiting responses from other sources. He will update the Board as they are received.
Public Comment
Questions were brought before the board concerning the veterinary technician licenses and the new rules and regulation. 
Q: Can unlicensed technicians give vaccines and insert microchips? 
A: The Board’s response was that the unlicensed staff could give vaccines and perform microchip insertion as long as they were under the supervision of a licensed veterinarian.

Q: Is there a “grandfather clause” for applicants to be licensed as a veterinary technician without taking the VTNE?”

A: The Board’s rules and regulations state that a passing score on the VTNE is one of the qualifiers for obtaining a license. There is no way around that at this time.
Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, December 12, 2006 at 1:00 p.m. in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.

Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 2:25 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Jennifer L Myer
Administrative Specialist II






